

TRAINING/COACHING POLICY

The Canada Games Centre does not permit one-on-one or group coaching by outside trainers, coaches or volunteers of any kind during Member and Open time in the Facility.

Individuals suspected of training/coaching will be asked to cease the activity. If the individual does not comply with the request, they will be asked to leave the building. Activities associated with training/coaching include, but are not limited to:

- Writing and/or designing a program for an individual
- Meeting with an individual or a group on a frequent basis within a given time period
- Explaining or providing instruction on drills and/or technique to an individual or group (with or without participating)
- The use of training equipment (i.e. pylons, agility ladders, etc.)

Exceptions to the policy include:

- Instances where instruction is coming directly from a parent/guardian (proof of relationship may be requested)
- Instances where an area of the facility has been formally rented by an individual or group for a specific purpose

The Canada Games Centre cannot control the quality and safety of coaching from individuals that are not employed or approved by the Centre. These individuals may not have appropriate academic background, ability, training, or experience to correctly train individuals or groups.